McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION A. S. LAMB, B.P.E., M.D., DIRECTOR April 13th.1931. Professor Carleton W. Stanley, Assistant to the Principal, McGill University. Dear Professor Stanley, My apologies are submitted for not having returned the attached correspondence earlier, but I have been trying to determine whether we would be justified in having a delegate attend this Conference. We will be in the midst of our examinations when the Conference is being held, and although we would like very much to be represented, I am afraid it will not be possible. In any case, our travelling expense appropriation is just about expended. Yours faithfully, Macub ASL: C.